Comments for Publication

The University publishes short comments from External Examiners on its internal ‘How are we doing?’ website. This website is accessible to staff and students of the University and contains the output of a range of evaluative activities in the University (about 250 words).

Students are given a solid grounding in each field they study, while also being equipped to grasp at least a flavour of key debates and areas of disciplinary change. The course as a whole equips the students with the skills to access appropriate materials for themselves and to engage with them critically. Blackboard is very well utilised for resources and course-related communications.  It is one element of the strong levels of support given by the team to facilitate generally impressive, sometimes outstanding achievements by the students. A few pieces of work produced this year are, in my opinion, of publishable quality.

 The way in which the course is designed and taught encourage and equip the students to take a proper measure of responsibility for their own learning and work independently.  Some activities are excellent in developing team working skills. There is considerable breadth and depth to the course; at times the sheer level of detail the students operate with, confidently, is highly impressive.  At other points a breadth of thinking is more salient and evident. 

Modes of assessment are diverse and imaginative – this surely helps to develop students' knowledge, skills and indeed creativity.
